Fairgrove Township August 2016

The August meeting of the Fairgrove Township Board was called to order on August 15, 2016 at 7:30 p.m. by Supervisor Keith Aeder.  Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustees Dennis Hadeway and Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.  Also present were cemetery sexton Doug Foster, Zoning Administrator Bruce Turner and Policeman Mike Scarbrough.  Assessor Young was absent.
We recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

The July minutes were presented for approval.  After some spelling corrections, Day moved and Hadeway supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

McQuillan moved to approve the agenda for the August 15, 2016 meeting. .  Hadeway supported.  Approved.

There were no visitors.

Supervisor Report:

 Suggested the Board read a couple articles from the MTA magazines that pertain to us

 Mr. Phelps has been working on cleaning up his place.

 Still no word on Mr. Smith Dealers License

Old business:  Aeder moved and McQuillan supported to pay Doug Foster an extra $250.00 for his extra work with the tiling project at the cemetery.  Approved. 

New business:

A discussion was held on how best to utilize the extra wind money to help the Fairgrove Township Citizens. A couple options were mentioned and will be discussed at a later date.

Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to accept the quote of $922.00 from Jim Miller for sealing the township driveway and parking lot.  Approved.

McQuillan moved and Aeder supported to approve a Resolution to approve Tuscola Counties Waste Management Plan.

 Day  yes

Hadeway  yes

McQuillan  yes

Aeder  yes

Goodchild  yes

It was noted that the new railroad crossings in the villages of Fairgrove and Akron are very nice.  Aeder will write a note of appreciation to the Railroad Company and then also mention the crossings on Deckerville Rd. and Shreeves Rd.  that need repair. 

Cemetery report: The new mower is working but not the best.  We may need to do something different next year.

 *Hadeway moved and Goodchild supported to hire Kappen to spray the fence line along the west and south ends of the cemetery and also spray the news trees growing in the CRP land.  Approved.

Doug Young stated that he will prepare some reports on the fire department but the financial reports need to come from the Village office.  He also showed concern about the corner of Kirk Rd. and M138, south side of road, and all the weeds that are growing among some  trees.  McQuillan will check on the weed ordinance.

Police report:  All has been quiet.  Policeman Scarbrough has been approached by Martin’s Funeral Home for traffic control for the Labor Day Parade.  The Board approved this request. 

There were two zoning permits:

 Permit #985  Andy Klee, Sec. 14,  Darbee Rd. a new home, garage, deck and porch
 Permit #986  Nextera, Sec. 19, Kirk Rd.  Starkey Sub station, a 23’x28’cement slab for new emergency transformer.

Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to approve as written.  Approved.

It was noted that the Eyers family, on Ringle Rd., have a new deck and no zoning permit.  The clerk will send them a letter stating they need a permit. 

The financial report was presented for approval.  Goodchild moved and Day supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

The bills were presented for approval of payment.  Aeder moved to pay the bills as presented along with a road work bill that will be turned in tomorrow.  Approved.

AT&T                                   120.50

Keith Aeder                          616.67

John McQuillan                    607.73

Karen Goodchild                  650.00

Dennis Hadeway                  120.05

Mike Day                             120.50

Void

Bruce Turner                          69.26

Deborah Young                 1,263.00

Doug Foster                       1,400.00

Keith Aeder                            50.79

Kay Eurich                           300.00

Diane Spencer                      190.00

Joy Lupton                           190.00

Karen Adams                       190.00

Karen Goodchild                 190.00

Tuscola County                   268.19

Diva Disposal                            5,887.70

Spicer Group                             1,774.59

John McQuillan                           169.20

Fairgrove Oil                                  63.47

Rob Prime                                    100.00

Consumers Energy                         13.31

Weinlander Fitzhugh                 5,885.00

DTE Energy                                  140.98

Doug Foster                                   300.00

Karen Goodchild                           103.53

Thumb National Band            250,000.00

Village of Akron                           121.44

Tuscola County Rd. Comm      55,316.25

AT&T                                              45.00
DTE Energy                                     16.42

It was brought to the Board’s attention, that we will need to appoint at least one member to the Fairgrove District Library.  This will be on the September agenda.

The Election Commission will meet, September 19, 2016, prior to the regular monthly meeting of the Fairgrove Township Board.  This meeting will be at 7:30 p.m.

Day moved to adjourn, Hadeway supported.  Meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m.

Respectfully

Karen R. Goodchild

Fairgrove Township Clerk

